
CITY OF BRIGHTON AND 
THE ADAMS COUNTY 
SHERIFF’S OFFICE

Intergovernmental Agreement for NCIC/CCIC 
Terminal Guarding
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STRATEGIC FOCUS

A Safe, Active and Engaged Community
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BACKGROUND

• The Adams County Sheriff’s Office (ACSO) has provided coverage for over 20
years

• Since 2017 the City of Brighton and ACSO have entered into an IGA for
NCIC/CCIC* Terminal coverage

• NCIC/CCIC rules require a 10 minute response to requests for confirmation

• For 2021 ACSO will continue to provide coverage from 10 PM to 6 AM

*National crime information center/Colorado crime information center
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FINANCIAL IMPACT

• The 2021 annual assessment will be $33,553.84

• This item has been incorporated into the 2021 budget
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OPTIONS FOR COUNCIL 

• Approve the IGA – Approval will allow continued CCIC/NCIC terminal 

coverage between the hours of 10:00 PM and 6:00 AM

• Disapprove the IGA – The Police Department will have to hire two 

additional staff members to provide terminal coverage at an 

estimated cost of $105,000 per year
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QUESTIONS?
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